
Item No. 14

Update & Progress Report

On the One Arroyo Foundation 

Efforts



Background

• The One Arroyo Foundation 
was formed in 2019 as a 
recommendation by the Arroyo 
Advisory Group (AAG).

• The AAG was tasked with:

> Developing a cohesive vision for 

the Arroyo Seco

> Examining ways to address 

significant deferred maintenance 

and fund improvements, despite 

limited funds
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Background Continued

• The AAG’s Final Report also 
recommended two trail 
demonstration projects.

• In June 2019, the City and 
the One Arroyo Foundation 
entered into a M.O.U. to 
establish a contractual 
relationship through which 
the demonstration projects 
would be funded and 
undertaken in the Arroyo.

3



One Arroyo Foundation Updates

• The One Arroyo Foundation has formed a 16-member Board of 
Directors.

• The Board’s initial fundraising efforts has netted sufficient funds to 
begin the design phase of the trail demonstration projects.

• The Foundation issued a RFP for design work and the firm is 
expected to begin background work in Q4 2020.
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Trail Projects & Community Input

The projects to be developed by the One Arroyo Foundation will 
be consistent with the recommendations that came from the 
AAG’s One Arroyo Final Report.

• Community outreach to begin in January 2021

• Virtual outreach opportunities

• Sign up to be notified about outreach at www.onearroyo.org
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Future Project Construction Fundraising 

Public-Private Partnership:

• The Foundation will continue to privately raise funds from 
both private and public (non-city) sources.

• Through the Foundation’s efforts, the City was awarded 
$500k in Proposition A funds from the County of Los 
Angeles towards environmental review and construction.

• The City may consider supplemental funding through its 
regular budgetary process. 
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Future Environmental Review Requirements

• Neither the staff report nor this presentation constitute an 
approval or commitment to a construction project.

• Prior to any construction of the projects, and as the 
projects progress through preliminary design, 
environmental review will be required when their potential 
environmental effects may be known and analyzed.

• Costs related to the environmental review will be funded 
by a portion of the Proposition A funds and Residential 
Impact Funds previously earmarked for these projects.
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